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Dear Larry Maguire: 

 

I am writing in follow-up to my May 18, 2022, appearance before the House of 

Commons Standing Committee on Natural Resources, where you raised 

security-related questions regarding the Government of Canada’s position on 

drones and Unidentified Aerial Phenomena (UAPs) near North American nuclear 

facilities.   

 

This is an important matter that my colleagues and I in the Natural Resources 

portfolio take very seriously. I would like to share with you some specific steps 

we have taken recently.  

 

Beyond regular collaboration, in recent weeks the Department has liaised with 

the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC), Transport Canada and Public 

Safety Canada on this issue. Natural Resources Canada and the CNSC are working 

to support Transport Canada in developing a strategy to address emerging drone 

security issues. 

 

To date, there have been no reported or attempted drone intrusions at Canadian 

high-security nuclear facilities. However, a request was made to fly a drone over 

a nuclear facility in early 2021, which the CNSC declined. 

 

Given the shared priority for nuclear safety and security of nuclear facilities, and 

the growing interest in UAPs in both Canada and the United States, the CNSC is 

committed to raising the issue with its United States counterpart and sharing 

any related information going forward. 
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We have reached out to counterparts in the United States Department of Energy 

regarding the Office of the Director of National Intelligence’s Preliminary Report 

on UAPs to learn more about its perspective in order to help inform analysis and 

action in Canada. 

 

Finally, Natural Resources Canada has a long-established Energy and Utilities 

Sector Network that shares threat information between the Government of 

Canada and energy sector critical infrastructure operators. We will continue to 

use this to gather intelligence on emerging threats, including drones and UAPs.  

 

Kathleen Heppell-Masys, Director General at the CNSC, will respond in a follow-up 

letter to the six specific questions you asked during my May appearance. 

 

Thank you for your interest in this important safety and security issue.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

John Hannaford 

(he/him/il) 

Deputy Minister 

Natural Resources Canada 

 

c.c.: Kathleen Heppell-Masys 

 Directorate of Security and Safeguards 

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 

Kathleen.Heppell-Masys@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca 


